HUMBER SQUASH – HULL AND DISTRICT SQUASH ASSOCIATION LTD

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT 7.00 PM ON TUESDAY 27 JULY 2010 AT THE HULL AND EAST RIDING CLUB

PRESENT

Mark Birtles (Chairman) and Gill Moverley and Derek Norris (Directors)

Bill Bell (Blackburns)

Fiona Moverley, Matty Craven and Chris Eastburn (Hull and ER)

Ron Freitag, Gordon Bell, Mike Clemson, Daz Beckett and Colin Beckett (Ferriby Hall)

Paul Myers and Dave O’Brien (Haltemprice)

John Daniel and Jonathan Rollison (Beverley)

Mike Rooney (Scarborough)

Eddie Docherty (Appleby-Frodingham)

APOLOGIES

Kenny Martin and Adam Toes (Humber Junior Academy)

Andy Cockerill (Hull and ER)

Valda Thornton (Goole)

Mark Shipley and Pete Goodings (England Squash and Racketball)

MINUTES

Minutes of the AGM held on 30 June 2009 were approved, and there were no matters arising

FINANCIAL REPORT

The Chairman, who also acts as Treasurer, reported that the current balance is £1523.56. The previous Treasurer’s failure to submit accounts to Companies House on time had resulted in fines totalling £1645, thus the balance in hand was half what it should be. No Administrator’s fees had been paid during the year, and just a small amount for the hosting and maintenance of the website. Income came overwhelmingly from Club membership fees and entry fees from teams entering the Hull and District League. The financial projection for 2010-11 showed a projected surplus of £410.

The Financial Report was accepted by the meeting

It was agreed that the Club Registration Fee for 2010-11 should remain at £50, and team registration fees for the Hull and District League should remain at £45

REPORT ON THE 2009-2010 SEASON

Twelve Clubs had participated in the Hull and District League, entering a total of 42 teams, although five withdraw at the last minute. All but two of 343 scheduled matches were played. The Individual Cup competitions were poorly supported, and only 33 ties were played out of a possible 245. For the first time in the history of the League, the Jacobs Cup was not awarded. The Chairman presented various team and individual trophies to representatives of those clubs who were present

The Development Group had met every two months, bringing together representatives of all the agencies with an interest in promoting squash and racketball on both banks of the Humber, including the four local authorities, Humber Sports Partnership, England Squash and Racketball, the Humber Junior Academy and the Schools Partnership development managers. Its main areas of activity were maintaining contact and offering advice and support to the 37 venues (with a total of 87 squash courts) in the Humber area; seeking to co-ordinate junior development and coaching, and keeping under review other areas of development such as racketball. The group also sent a representative to meetings of the Yorkshire Squash Committee.

Humber Junior Squash Academy, which is independent of but works in close co-operation with Humbersquash, is led and co-ordinated by Kenny Martin, Adam Toes and Andy Cockerill, supported by a local group of six coaches. Over 80 juniors have been coached over the last year at 10 different clubs, most being involved in the five Academies  run during the year, and the Allam Junior Open and the Eon Humber Closed tournaments. Some have then been signposted onto regional and national coaching squads. The Academy has also subsidised local players to undertake Level 1 Coach Education courses to supplement the growing number of qualified coaches in the area. The Academy has its own website   www.hjsa.org  which is run by Eon Media Ltd.

England Squash and Racketball have two Area Managers covering the Humber – Mark Shipley (North-East) and Pete Goodings (East Midlands). They manage a Development Coach (Steve Harris) who is employed by ESR for 30 hours per week to introduce juniors to squash in schools and link those wishing to develop with nearby clubs. In the past year, his area of emphasis has moved from the north to the south bank. ESR has also supported financially the work of the Humber Academy, and also encourages local clubs and centres to affiliate to ESR and take advantage of the benefits thereof.

PLANS FOR 2010-2011 SEASON

Entries for the various divisions of the Hull and District League were reviewed. It appeared that Division 1 could have eleven teams, but divisions two and three would have smaller numbers, meaning that each team would need to play each other team three times to give a reasonable size of fixture list. The Chairman presented a schedule of dates by which the divisions would need finalising, fixtures drafted and fixture lists issued. It was agreed not to have fixture making meetings.

It was agreed that matches must be played on the assigned date, except in the event of bad weather or the agreement of both team captains, in which case the re-arranged match must be played before the prescribed deadline. If the match cannot be re-arranged, then the team withdrawing from the original date shall lose 3 points, the other team receiving 12 points

Players can act as substitutes for their club teams in higher divisions up to 5 times (in total) in the season, but cannot substitute for a team in the same or a lower division

Scoring will continue to be PARS to 15, except for Division 1, where scoring will be PARS to 11.

A proposal to reduce teams to three a side was rejected

The winning team would be responsible for entering the result onto the website, or the home team if the match is drawn

It was agreed to investigate the establishment of a Racketball League to be played between April and July 2011

COMPANY NAME

It was agreed that the name of the Company henceforward will be HULL AND DISTRICT SQUASH AND RACKETBALL ASSOCIATION LTD and that its cover name will be HUMBER SQUASH AND RACKETBALL

COMPANY DIRECTORS

There being no resignations or new nominations, it was agreed that the Board of Directors would continue to consist of Mark Birtles (Chairman and Treasurer); Gill Moverley and Derek Norris

OTHER BUSINESS

A vote of thanks was proposed and passed unanimously to Mark Birtles for his efficient chairing of the meeting and his work on behalf of the Association

The meeting was then declared closed

